
Mr. Manuel Baltaian 
7 Selwyn Drive 
Broomall, Pa. 19008 

Dear Mr. Baltaian: 

May 17, 1974 

A year ago you were kind enough to express yo r support of 
St. artan Armenian Cathedral by becoming a teward, in 
the beginning of a program that means so much for the 
secu·~ty of our Cathedral and Diocese, both no and in the 
future. The family of St. Vartan Stewards numbers close 
to 200 at the present time, and work ls continu ng both 
through our office and in our parishes to add n w members 
to this family on a continuing basis. 

By eir devotion, attachment and contribution, our Stewar 
bring honor to our communlty. 

We a proach you now to ask that you renew your Stewardship 
of St Vartan. The Cathedral goes on as a symbol and center 
of ou church community in America; our ate rdship of it 
must go on as well. 

You have proved your devotion in the past. 

May e ask you to make further contribution f $100 to retain 
your status as a St. Vartan steward, again sett ng an example 
for o .. .hers to emulate ? 

Sincerely, 

Jack Antreas ian 


